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Proposal for quinapril (Accupril) and quinapril with hydrochlorothiazide (Accuretic)

Thank you for the opportunity to comment on this proposal.  The Paediatric Society has no comments specific to this proposal.  We note that these medications are used infrequently in children, and single preparations are generally preferred to combination preparations.  Decisions that result in savings that can be used to improve access to pharmaceuticals are welcomed.

· We would like to take this opportunity to make some general comments on medications for use in paediatric settings.  The importance of having formulations appropriate for use in paediatric settings available cannot be overemphasised.  Children, especially infants, children aged less than 6 years and children with disability and swallowing dysfunction, are often unable to take tablets or capsules.  Palatable liquid formulations are essential for this group.  The number of children requiring liquid formulations of medications more commonly used in adult settings is small; for example very few children are on antihypertensives, diuretics or thyroxine.  However those that do need these medications should have access to appropriate paediatric formulations.  While retail pharmacies will make up solutions for parents, there are a number of potential problems with this practice:

· Risk of measurement errors leading to dosage errors

· Risk that parents/caregivers will not ensure suspensions are adequately shaken prior to administration leading to dosage errors

· Short shelf life of extemporaneously compounded formulations, so that parents have to collect new supplies on a very frequent basis.  This is particularly difficult for families with limited resources, a heavy burden of care or poor organisational skills, and those living in rural or remote areas.

Paediatric Society members have particular concerns at present, with formulations of thyroxine (for infants with congenital hypothyroidism) and hydrocortisone (for infants with congenital adrenal hyperplasia).  Our diabetes and endocrinology Special Interest Group is developing a position paper on this to assist with future decision making.
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